
HISTORIC AND DESIGN REVIEW COMMISSION 

April 01, 2015 

Agenda Item No: 3

HDRC CASE NO: 2015-110 

ADDRESS: 223 LAUREL HEIGHTS PLACE 

LEGAL DESCRIPTION: NCB 6328 BLK 1 LOT 50 & S IRRG 121.2 OF 49 

ZONING: R5 H 

CITY COUNCIL DIST.: 1 

DISTRICT: Monte Vista Historic District 

APPLICANT: Gary Poenisch 

OWNER: Gary Poenisch 

TYPE OF WORK: Historic Tax Certification 

REQUEST: 

The applicant is requesting Historic Tax Certification for the property at 223 Laurel Heights Pl. 

APPLICABLE CITATIONS: 

UDC Section 35-618 – Tax Exemption Qualifications. 

(d) Certification. 

1. Historic and Design Review Commission Certification. Upon receipt of the owner's sworn application the

historic and design review commission shall make an investigation of the property and shall certify the facts to 

the city tax assessor-collector within thirty (30) days along with the historic and design review commission's 

documentation for recommendation of either approval or disapproval of the application for exemption. 

2. Tax Assessor-Collector Approval. Upon receipt of the certified application for tax exemption as well as the

recommendation of the historic and design review commission, the city's tax assessor-collector shall within 

thirty (30) days approve or disapprove eligibility of the property for tax relief pursuant to this division. In 

determining eligibility, the tax assessor-collector shall first determine that all the requirements of this division 

have been complied with and that only the historic structure and the land reasonably necessary for access and 

use thereof is to be provided favorable tax relief. 

FINDINGS: 

a. Expenses including fencing replacement and construction of a rear addition are not eligible. However, the

remainder of the exterior and interior work proposed will meet the minimum requirements for the work to qualify

as a substantial rehabilitation.

b. The applicant has met all requirements of the City’s tax certification process as described in Section 35-618 of the

UDC and has furnished evidence to that effect to the Historic Preservation Officer.

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends approval as submitted based on findings a-b. 

CASE COMMENT: 

The applicant received conceptual approval for the size and placement of a 530 square feet addition on September 3, 

2014.  

CASE MANAGER: 

Adriana Ziga 
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